BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON MARCH 8TH 2018
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM The Police have reported 2 residential burglaries during the month. .PCSO Chris Barrett attended the meeting and reminded Cllrs that PCSO Susan  Broadwell will shortly be replacing PCSO Alan Stead as the BPC  representative.  Asked whether it would be possible for the councils to be given further information about the outcome of the crimes committed, Chris explained that the crimes are passed on to the Burglary team and it can be 6 months before anything further is learnt. He would, however, pass on the request. He explained that some burglars enter and remain upstairs in properties attacked, judging that most will have no upstairs alarm They gain entry via conservatories and flat roofs. There is currently a spate of burglaries, in this area, mainly car thefts, often stolen to order, and shipped to Eastern Europe .
Later in the meeting Matthew Robinson advised that he would  attempt to obtain more information concerning the crimes committed. 
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS.  None.
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Sidle, Bosomworth, Denby, Ward, Flockton and Hoyland. Cllr Matthew Robinson attended at the invitation of the Council. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllr Tatman. 
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON JANUARY 25TH 2018. These were approved. 
MATTERS ARISING  

1.Vacancy on Parish Council There have been no responses to date to the excellent leaflet  in the Newsletter prepared by Cllr Sidle, asking for volunteers, and explaining the work of a Cllr. 
2. SID Electronic Devices. It was agreed to discuss this at a later meeting. 
3.Bowling Club Registration Cllr Bosomworth has been informed by Hartlaws that they are awaiting answers to a number of questions previously put to the Council and will then draw up the appropriate document for a member of the Council to agree and sign. He is working on providing the answers. (Action MB)  
4.Highways Update –Cllr Hoyland reported -;   
· Church Lane -   She has tried many avenues to resolve the issue of water over the bridge and water flowing down the road and crossing over the brow, but without success, and has now called on Nigel Eastwood, Service Delivery Manager. 
· Keswick Lane- A resident had requested a grit bin for the footpath near the allotments and BH had advised of the difficulties BPC experienced in getting grit bins., normally only supplied for roads with inclines. She advised  to report any incidents. 
· Scarsdale Lane -  John Davison had reported  that issues over blocked drains have been resolved. There had been signs of excavation and 2 affected drains appeared to be clear.                                                                                                                       Spear Fir -  Due to poor condition of road and re-routing during Northern Gas Works requested warning signs , and although Highways requested further information, there had been no update.
· Woodacre Lane – She is still receiving complaints about the state of the road and  ineffectiveness of drains. Highways had agreed that the condition is not good and the road needs another sweep, but they have achieved the principal objective of sealing the road against water ingress. The dressing is still covered by the warranty from the contractor and they will ask for a return visit in August. 
· Church Lane/ Spear Fir -  Highways had assured BH that both site will be included in the assessments for consideration of the following year’s dressing programme. This will ensure that any pre- patching works required can be carried out within the 2018/19 financial year. 
· Allotments – There still appear to be allotments vacant. BH is trying to get an update on availability.
· Northern Gas Works – Due to the adverse weather, the time taken to complete the work may be extended.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
5. Snow Ploughing Agreement.  Andrew Ward took his snow plough along each of the side roads listed in the Agreement during the previous week’s heavy snowfall and has been out again that day. It. was generally agreed that this had simply had the effect of compacting the snow and making driving conditions worse. The Chairman will discuss the subject with Andy Ward. (Action ES) 
6. Cornmill Ginnel – There was nothing further to report. 
7.New charges imposed by LCC for disposal of certain types of waste.  Cllrs are not happy with the failure of LCC to take account of adverse comments from the many opposed to the proposed charges and consider that regardless of public opinion, Leeds had decided in advance to impose the charges. When challenged, LCC had said that approximately a quarter of those consulted had not objected. Cllr Bosomworth has drafted a further response, which   with modifications, will be sent by the Chairman, with copies to the Ward Cllrs. (Action ES).                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     8. Village Pond   There was nothing to report. 
9.Data Protection YLCA had sent councils a template to help them to compile the new information requested. Cllr Robinson provided a contact at LCC who may be able to assist and suggested a possible joint meeting to include members of local councils in the area.                (Action JG) 
10. Weight restrictions on A 58 Leeds to Wetherby Cllr Denby has written to LCC reporting the problem of lorries parked overnight in lay byes in the Bardsey area. He is waiting for a response from Cllr Stephenson on further action. (Action DD) 
11. Disused Railway Line – Action by Cllr Bosomworth - Cllr Bosomworth has written to members of his off- road cycling group, the Bardsey Flyers, informing them of his intention to apply for a Definitive Modification Order for the section of the old railway line from Bardsey to Thorner Lane to be designated as a bridleway. This will require evidence of long term usage   from at least 10 people. 
                                ..                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1.Park Field Cllr Ward reported that he now has 4 quotations, 3 of which he will consider. He intends to approach Hemmingways again as their quotation may now be out of date                       (.Action MW) 
2. Playground – IPI Report.  There was little that was new in the last 6 monthly report from LCC. The closing mechanism on the gate is still not perfect. Mark Hullah may be asked to fill in the sunken area near the gate, cited as a trip hazard. The cantilever swing, referred to in the report for checking every 6 months, has been checked within this time frame. Protruding bolts on the’ No Smoking’ sign might cause a problem.   (Action CS)  
3.  Web Site- Cllr Sidle reported that he now has access to the web site and has set up a special e mail address for the Parish Council                                                                                                                                 
4. Sports Club. Cllr Bosomworth reported that a Graham Holder Cup has been obtained and won for the first time by his son. There is a framed photograph of Norman Overfield and others responsible for the building of the new Sports club displayed outside. The Cricket Club dinner had been very successful.                                                                                                                                   
PLANNING .                                                                                                                             New Applications.:  

(a)18/00781 – Greenways, Wetherby Road – Demolition of garage and erection of one detached dwelling.- Object – Conservation Area and highway issues..
(b) 17/08378 – 2 Second Avenue – Two storey ext. incorporating 3 dormer windows and conversion of existing double garage to habitable room, alterations to front entrances including new open porch; single storey rear ext.- Comment on possible overlooking. 
(c)  18/00618 – 11 The Drive – Two storey side/rear ext. incorporating gable wall side ext, balcony and external staircase to rear and dormer window. – No comment.
(d) 18/00518 – Lismore, 9 Church Lane – Two storey front ext. – Comments  
(e) 18/01185 – 23 Blackmoor Lane – Sheepcote Barn – Change of use – agricultural building to dwelling – Object.  (N.B. Previous app. 18/00222 for same site withdrawn)
 (f) 18/00659 – 40 Congreve Way – Ext. with new pitched roof above garage and habitable room.- No comment.
(g) 18/01218 – 9 Congreve approach – Exts, regrading of driveway with steps to front, and retro app. for fence to rear boundary- Comment on lack of street parking and high fence..
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:

(a) 17/08033 – 4 Congreve Approach – Single storey rear ext. 
(b) 17/04118 – Hilltop Farm, Rigton Green – Demolition of sheds and outbuildings and conversion and extension of barn to form dwelling. 

(c) 17/04127 – Hilltop Farm – Demolition of single storey front element, construction of 2 storey rear ext. detached garage to side.

3. REFUSALS BY LCC: 
(a) App./ N4720/ W/ 318539 – Swallows Barn - Det. garage & granny flat and ext to existing residential curtilage. 
(b) App / N4720/W/18/3 /194098 – Linden Close – 4 apartments. 
(c) App./17/03770 – Five detached houses off Keswick Lane 
(d) App./ 17/0729 – Hooves on the Hill – Appeal dismissed. 

(e)17/03818 -  Rowley Cottage – Appeal dismissed. 

4. NEW APPEALS 
 .
(a) 17/04101 – Land at Rigton Farm off Tithe Barn Lane – Cornerstone Telecommunications Infrastructure and Telephonica. 

5. Bramham Park Application – Message from Cllr Ryan Stephenson. Cllr Stephenson apologised for being unable to attend the PC meeting but wished to let Cllrs know that both he and Cllr Robinson have attended recent BAG meetings. He proposes that the Parish Council should participate in a joint deputation to the Plans Panel, incorporating BAG, Ward Cllrs, and the Parish Council, to be delivered by Ethical Partnership (BAG’s consultants) in opposing the Bramham Application. Cllrs all expressed agreement with this proposal. Cllr Sidle has received a confidential financial statement from Tim Gittins re BAG’s position.  The cost of employing Ethical Partnership is circa £2,000. Cllr Sidle suggested that the Council might consider contributing to the fee for this specific commission and paying it direct to Ethical Partnerships. Cllrs were in agreement with this, but no action is required at present as BAG has not to date requested financial assistance.
FINANCE 
1. Bills for payment:

(a) IPI – Playground Inspection.                                                                                     78.00                               
(b)  J. Gallant – Salary & Expenses.                                                                          2,007.59 
(c) Cllr Sidle – Reimbursement – Bill from Write Stationers for Newsletter Insert.       137.50
(d) Biffa – Waste Disposal                                                                                            267.18
(e. GGS Groundcare – Garden Maintenance                                                            1,287.50

(f) H.M. Customs & Revenue – PAYE                                                                            41.00
(g) Bardsey Tree Services – Snow Ploughing Agreement  (Outstanding )                  240.00                                        

Council agreed to pay the bills listed above.

2. Grant for £10,000 . The Clerk reported that this payment from the Emmerdale Fund for work on the Bingley ginnel will be paid to BPC on 12/03/18.Cllr Hoyland raised a related query. She has been asked whether it would be possible, as part of the contract, to have the steps on the ginnel removed and replaced by a ramp to assist wheelchair users. After some discussion, it was agreed that she would raise this possibility and costs involved with the chosen contractor. 
Cllr Ward offered to check on other well used footpaths which might be improved for wheelchair users. 

CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS 

1. BPC AGM. This will, as usual, follow the VH AGM, and will take place on Thursday evening, April 26th in the Callister Hall. Cllr Flockton had suggested that Cllr Sidle should produce an advert aimed at improving attendance. The Cllr agreed to compose something suitable, which could be used as a poster. 
2. Letter from Biffa re increased charges. This cited ever increasing costs, which they had to pass on to customers. 
3.Further Request for lighting at corner of Church Lane. The resident making the request has already consulted LCC, who have suggested 3 posts to mark the entrance, each side of Church Lane. The request for reflective posts was first raised and rejected by Cllrs in 2013.After considerable discussion, a vote was taken. Four Cllrs voted in favour of the change and 3 against. It was therefore agreed to follow up with Highways.   (Action BH) 
4. NALC request to Local Councils to respond to Defra Consultation on proposals to tackle 
crime and poor performance in the waste sector Cllrs considered they could make no meaningful contribution to this consultation. 
5. Secondary School Places in Outer NE Leeds – Views of Local Communities on how these should best be allocated. – Issue related to request from Boston Spa School to become an academy. LCC is delaying its decision on whether to approve the request from Boston Spa School to have academy status until the preference of the local community on place allocation is known. Cllrs considered that insufficient attention had been paid by LCC to the probability of considerably increased numbers at both schools with the recently approved, and potential, influx of pupils from new housing developments. Matthew Robinson supplied Cllrs with further information on the background to this issue. It was then agreed to write supporting both Wetherby and Boston Spa Schools being retained.  (Action JG) 
6. Defibrillators – Message from Yorkshire Ambulance Service. The Service is now unable to support the costs involved in maintaining the many units they have freely provided since 2014. Replacement batteries and electrodes have to be replaced periodically. The cost for the electrodes is £25, batteries £198 and cabinets £478. Council will discuss this at the next meeting. Currently, the defibrillator is working normally and does not require replacement.   
7. Possibility of new litter bin in Blackmoor Lane, Scarcroft Golf Club area. Cllr Robinson had received this request which he passed to the Council with the suggestion that they ask LCC about the possibility of re-locating an existing bin to this area as they appear to be reluctant to pay the costs of installing and maintaining a new bin .It was agreed to consult John Woolmer, and copy in Mathew Robinson (Action JG) 
8. Congreve Noticeboard This had become completely detached from the wall behind it.Cllr Bosomworth had kindly repaired it. He was thanked by the Chairman. 
9. Message from Cllrs Robinson and Stephenson re Consultation on Revised National Planning Framework Cllrs are studying this lengthy document.
MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

1.The Chairman reported that he had held a useful meeting with the Hills about a possible new country footpath alongside Wike Lane. 

2. Footpath adjoining Bingley Cottages – Cllr Sidle wished to know whether this was a registered ROW. Cllr Flockton and the Clerk informed him that this had been discussed some years ago, when it had been established by the owner of one of the cottages that the land was actually in private ownership. 

3.Legality of 2 large security cameras outside Hillfoot -Cllr Denby said these would be legal unless they were set such as to record the number plates of passing vehicles. 
Signed:                                                       Date: 
BPC March 18 Minutes.
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